
Dear editor Prof. Dr. Markus Weiler, 

 

We again thank for guiding the process and appreciate your acknowledgement regarding the studies 

relevance. 

As suggested, we removed Eq. 1 and edited the beginning of the introduction. 

 

Sincerely, 

Michael Winkler, Harald Schellander, Stefanie Gruber 

 


